## Pres. Jamrich, Viet War, Student Rights: Topics

Of The NEWS Staff

A petition on the war in Viet-Nam, the wording and content of a letter to newly appointed President Jamrich, and the initial reading of the proposed Student Bill of Rights occupied center stage at Tuesday night's meeting of the Student Government Association.

The first major issue of the evening arose over the content and wording of the Senate's letter of congratulation to Dr. John Jamrich upon his appointment to the post of President of the University.

Senator Jim Winters moved that the Senate's letter should include a statement expressing the Senate's "warmest congratulations" along with a question inquiring as to Jamrich's position on the McClellan Issue.

Don Keskey, SGA President, stated in reply that he did not think the Senate should apply any great amount of pressure on President Jamrich at this point. Keskey said that the President should be given a chance to meet with the Senate first and that questions of this nature might convey an air of hostility and might also be premature as the new President should be given time to study the issue thoroughly.

Some question arose from the floor as to whether Jamrich had not already had ample time to study the issue as he had been under consideration for the post for some

It was decided to follow Keskey's suggestion that the Executive Board of the Senate compose the letter to President Jamrich. Keskey said that an invitation to a Senatemeeting in the near future and a statement expressing the Senate's "strong continuing concern over the McClellan case" to be more fit for inclusion in the letter than a question asking for Jamrich's position.

Anthony Nye Haynes appeared before the Senate as the representative of the Concerned Citizens of Marquette County and inquired whether the Senate might be willing to sign and/or make a contribution to an ad which will appear shortly in the s Mining Journal expressing disapproval of the Vietnam War.

Keskey stated that he felt the Senate should take part in the ad as it would have an educative function in making Marquette County Citizens think about the War.

was decided by a 13 to 4 vote that University were referred back to the the Senate would make a \$50 contribution to help defray the cost of the ad. .It was further decided that the Senate would help in setting up and manning a table in the University Center where students who wished to take part in the ad might make contributions and/or sign the petition.

"Any amount of undue pressure on President Jamrich concerning the McClellan issue may create an air of hostility"

The Senate then moved on to a consideration of the initial draft of the proposed Student Bill of Rights prepared by Senator Jeff Ross's Student Rights Committee.

After much discussion, portion of the Bill of Rights dealing with searching and seizure and the role

## APO Ugly Man **Contest Begins** Next Monday

The Iota Chi Chapter of the Alpha Pht Omega Fraternity of Northern Michigan University is once again sponsoring this year 'Ugly Man on Campus." Ugly Man week will begin new Monday, March 18 and will be climated by the Ugly Man dance on Friday evening March 22 from 8:30 to 12 p.m. in the Great Lakes

The Ugly Man, to be a member of the administration, faculty or student body sponsored by a campus organization, will be announced at the Ugly Man dance.

Each Ugly Man candidate will be "made up" as ugly as possible, and anyone can vote for their favorite choice by casting a 1¢ yote as often as they wish to.

Pictures of the candidates will be posted in the Wildcat Den early next week. A running account of the contest will be kept on all candidates and will be posted at the balloting station near the Information Desk in the University Center each day.

"Students are reminded that the entire proceeds from the Ugly Man Contest are donated to Bay Cliff Health Camp," said David Rybicki, APO Ugly Man Contest Chairman.

After an extended discussion it of student government vis-a-vis the Student Rights Committee for further study and reworking.

Additions and subtractions were also made in portions dealing with due process and off-campus housing. The final draft of the Rights Bill will be presented at next Tuesday's Senate meeting.

m other Student Senate action, Peter Beecher was nominated by Keskey to the post of Associate Justice of the Student Supreme Court. The nomination was unanimously approved by the Senate. Fred Hartshorn was elected to fill the vacant office of President Pro Tempore.

The Senate also approved a resolution by Mary Pace to be presented to the Board of Control declaring the support of the SGA to the efforts of the Student Supreme Court and the Student Personnel Offices request to have students become voting members of the Disciplinary Committee of the University.

## CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Saturday, March 16 Dance, Lakes Rooms Underground Films **Fine Arts Building** 

Sunday, March 17 I.F.G. Film Presentation "Victim"

Monday, March 18 I.F.G. Film Presentation "Victim"

Tuesday, March 19 Romero's Concert Kaye Auditorium 8:15 p.m.

Wednesday, March 20 Four Tops Tickets go on sale 11 a.m. University Center Information Desk

Thursday, March 21 Chicago Little Symphony Kaye Auditorium 8:15 p.m.